WPA/PAE General Meeting Minutes May 6, 2011

Meeting called to order by President Dave Wheeler at 8:00 PM.  Dave thanked Chef Becky for a great dinner.  John Stieber was the winner of the “Free meal” drawing!
The minutes were approved as corrected.  
Treasurer’s Report- Greg Bell reported a balance of $10,371.08.  A refund for the postal bulk mail permit of $154.65 has been requested.  The chapter now sends out an all electronic monthly newsletter.
No membership report.  Dave introduced a new member and a few guests.
Scholarship- Kevin Kelly shared that there are two applicants for the $1,000.00 scholarship.  The committee will use a scoring rubric to evaluate the applicants.  The award will be presented at the July meeting in Arlington.  Kevin mentioned that Jim Hannah (an Anacortes member) passed away and donations in his honor are being made to the Aviation Academy.  The next Aviation Academy class will begin on May 16 and 18 at the Everett Community College Dept. at PAE.  A request was made to members to donate used sectionals for the course.
Newsletter- no report. 
By laws-Dave mentioned that a review is underway and a report will be presented at a later meeting.
GA Day- John Stieber reported that he is in charge of weather, and he has ordered an 80 degree day!!  We are two weeks away and the only challenge is that we need volunteers.  Frank Hummel is taking names.  Pilots can email Shane Morgan to have their plane on display.   There will be an after party at the Keyes hangar.  Members are asked to email Steve Waterman regarding attendance at the party.  Dave Wheeler Flying Blind Blues Band will be our lead guest musicianBand (Up to you to change)!
[bookmark: _GoBack]Skykomish cleanup- Les Smith shared his PowerPoint of last year’s event.  This project is part of the Adopt an Airport program through the WSDOT to maintain airfields.  The event will be tentatively heldp on Saturday, June 4.  Chip Davidson will host the meal following the cleanup.  A request went out for a coordinator and Jim Faustina accepted.  Members are invited to bring gloves and if interested, and a camper/tent for those who may wish to spend the night.  
New Business-none shared.
Program- Getting to Know You game.  Members spent time rotating around tables sharing about themselves and their interest in aviation.  A good time was had by all.  
Good of the Order- Jan Kinnier inquired about the email blast to RSVP for meal reservations.  Dave Wheeler will follow up with the state system to correct any glitches.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 PM
